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MANCHA witnesses the handing over of Padawén police chief duties between Lim (left) and Mohd Irwan (right).

KUCHING: Members of the public
are strongly urged not to be easily

- fooled by phone calls claiming
that they are involved in criminal
cases.

Sarawak Police Commissioner
Datuk Mancha Ata assured that
the Royal Malaysian Police (PDRM)
would never contact the actual
suspect or the public via phone
and inform them that they had
committed a crime.

“This scam syndicate would
allege that the victims are
involved in criminal cases such
as drugs, money laundering and
others, and tell them that the case

officials.
“l insist that the police will not

can be resolved through certain

inform anyone over the phone
that they have committed a
criminal offence. -

“If there is, we will call them to
the station to gather evidence or-
we will arrest the suspect,” )
he said at the Sarawak Contingent
Police Headquarters (IPK) on
Monday. )

Earlier, Mancha officiated at the
handover ceremony for district
police chief duties for Padawan,
Matu Daro and Serian districts at
the Senior Officer’s Mess.

Acting Padawan police chief
DSP Lim Jaw Shyong handed over
the duties to newly appointed
Supt Mohd Irwan Hafiz Md Radzi.

For Matu Daro, outgoing police
chief DSP Neil Beginda handed
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the duties to incoming police chief
DSP Rahim Mihos.

Whereas for Serian District,
acting Serian police chief ASP
Suria Seleh handed the duties to
incoming DSP Neil Beginda.

Also present was Sarawak
Deputy Police Commissioner
Datuk Ibrahim Darus.



